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15th July 2019 

Dear Parent / Carer 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the support that you have given both to your child and to 
the school, as we reach the end of the academic year. There is much to celebrate and I will include some 
highlights in the Secondary Campus’ area on the school’s website this week. 

It was fantastic to see the theatre at full capacity with year 11 learners and parents who invested their time 
during a core revision evening in April. I am confident that this evening will prove to be pivotal in supporting 
year 11 learners to secure strong results in the summer. Year 11 celebrated their time at Abertillery Learning 
Community in a stunning leavers’ prom at the Maes Manor Hotel and it was wonderful to see all of these 
learners conduct themselves impeccably as young adults.  

The school would like to thank Rae-Marie Clark (Head Girl), Ben Connor (Head Boy), Ashley Pickford (Deputy 
Head Girl) and Luke Mitchell (Deputy Head Boy) for their commitment to the school’s development. I would 
also like to congratulate Ffion Jones (Head Girl), Ben Sutton (Head Boy), Morgan Carver (Deputy Head Girl), 
Harry Bayton (Deputy Head Boy), Caitlin Price and Shay Clifford (Leaders of the Pupil Parliament) in their 
election for 2019-20.  

The Secondary Campus says goodbye and good luck to a number of staff this year! These include Mr Jones (PE 
leader of learning), Mrs Thomas (English teacher), Mr Griffiths (humanities teacher), Mr Williams (science 
teacher), Mr Hoskins (maths teacher) and Mrs Parfitt (teaching assistant). You have been a credit to the school! 
I would also like to wish good luck to Mrs Grundill on her maternity.  

In my last end of year letter dated 17th July 2018, I commented on the necessity of working together to ensure 
that all learners fulfil their potential. Following consultation with parents, learners and staff, there have been a 
number of changes that have been embedded this year. Learner engagement in lessons has improved 
significantly following the implementation of rigorous procedures, particularly with the launch of Ready to 
Learn. Mobile phones have been banned and this has all had a positive impact on wellbeing, culture and ethos. 
This work has been widely recognised and we have received numerous visits from stakeholders of other 
schools, who include senior leaders, teachers, pastoral staff, governors, pupils and parents. The new pastoral 
team have been pivotal in securing these improvements. We invested in Class Charts and this has improved 
communication between parents and the school, as you have received notifications via apps on your child’s 
homework, progress and engagement. The number of positive points awarded to learners this academic year 
totals 264,149 which equates to 90% of the points awarded at the time of writing.  

The school will introduce a three year key stage 4 for current Y8 learners. Plans are in place to include “taster” 
sessions in the options process in 2019-20 to ensure that current Y7 learners have a flavour of what to expect in 
their GCSE studies. The school has invested in GCSE Pod for September, which will support learners in 
independent study and revision. We will also be holding elections early in September to appoint members to 
our new Pupil Parliament. Their contribution and feedback from student voice will be crucial in school 
development.   

I am proud of the work that the teachers, support staff and learners have accomplished during this academic 
year. I encourage you to work with your child over the summer with an appropriate mix of fun, family time, 



 

 
                                             Raising Aspirations – Realising Potential – Securing Futures 
 

             01495 355911                 info@abertillery3-16.co.uk                 www.abertillery3-16.co.uk 

Head of Campus: Rhodri Thomas 
Secondary Phase Campus 

Alma Street 
Abertillery 

NP13 1YL 
  

Pennaeth Campws: Rhodri Thomas 
Campws Cyfnod Uwchradd 

Stryd Alma 
Abertyleri 
NP13 1YL 

  
new experiences and studying to reinforce the skills learned this year. I suggest that this could be achieved 
through reading every day, writing, discussion, mental maths and hands-on learning. Finally, I would like to 
remind parents and carers that this term ends on Friday 19th July at 2.50pm and reopens for all learners on 
Tuesday 3rd September. I hope you have a wonderful summer! 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mr R. Thomas 

Head of Secondary Campus 


